SEVEN SISTERS COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED BLAENDULAIS

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 5th October 2015

Present:
Councillors:
Mr D Francis, Mrs N Herdman, Mr S Hunt, 

Mr L Jenkins, Mr B L Parfitt, Mr M Rivers,

Mrs G Smith



Clerk:

Mrs L E Oliver

As the Chairman was absent, the Vice Chairman Mr L Jenkins took the Chair.

1
Apologies for Absence


Mr C Thomas, Mr J Davies, Miss C Freeman

2
Declaration of Interests


Mr Hunt in item 15 when he left the room

3
Policing Matters

(i)
Meeting with the Police Commissioner, 24th September 2015.


There were four Councillors present at the meeting.


The Commissioner gave a speech and provided handouts with data regarding crime in Seven Sisters, Neath and South Wales.


He said the police would try to keep the same PSO at Seven Sisters for as long as possible and that police would be on the beat when available.  Also, the police are working to prevent youth crime rather than arrests and imprisonment.


Mr Hunt said it had been very important that the Commissioner came to the meeting and he had put a lot or work into the data provided.


Mr Rivers commented that people with mental health issues had no-one to help them.


Clerk to write a letter of thanks to the Commissioner.

(ii)
PACT Meeting, 23rd September 2015


There were three Councillors present at the meeting.


It was reported that the Clerk had not received the latest crime statistics but Mr Hunt said they were good.


The hall caretaker, Mr Miles, had said at the meeting a lot of rubbish was being put into the bins and he was concerned that someone might be sleeping in the area.  Mrs Smith and Mr Francis said there was a lot of rubbish by the tennis courts and Mr Hunt said the situation should be monitored.


Other matters discussed at the meeting:


Legal High awareness – police to talk to schools


ASBO’s – patrols to continue


Speeding checks had been carried out in the area – the worst area was near Onllwyn


The police are trying to talk to parents about school parking.


Crime is as you perceive it, as long as it is reported.

4
To Receive the Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 7th September 2015

It was RESOLVED that the minutes were a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Vice Chairman.

5
Matters Arising

Mr Jenkins and Mr Hunt had given apologies for the previous meeting to Mr Thomas.   Unfortunately Mr Thomas did not attend either.   Apologies duly noted.
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6
Vacancy for Councillor

The Clerk had posted the Notice of Vacancy.   The request for a by-election was closed on 30th September.   The Notice of Election will  be posted on 22nd October and, if contested, a poll will take place on 26th November.

Clerk to check if more than one application received.
7
Community Hall and CHAOSS

It was reported that the next meeting of CHAOSS is in November.

There have been problems with the alarm at the hall.   Mr P Parfitt of Nite Lite has said, if the alarm goes off they will come down and turn it off rather than the Caretaker being at risk.   This callout charge would be inclusive if £150 per annum extra is paid.    This was agreed.

8
Recreation Ground


Following last month’s meeting Mr Davies had not picked up the bin for the tennis court for spraying from Mr Parfitt.   It was decided to wait until spring as a bin would not get much use during winter months.


Mr Francis has looked at the ROSPA report and said the only high priority is the chain link fence by the river.   The question was asked if it should be removed but it was agreed, for safety reasons, it should stay and be repaired.


Mr Jenkins suggested Blackwell Wire in Port Talbot and Mr Parfitt knew someone locally.

9
BMX Track

Mr Parfitt said he turned up for the agreed walk around the track on 19th September but no other Councillors attended.

Mr Parfitt has been in touch with Wayne Peel of NPT CBC and is arranging to meet with him.   NPT CBC have been asked to price the works.   It was agreed to also ask a local contractor for a price.   Mr Hunt said there is a mining search imminent.

10
Brynbedd Cemetary

Mr Parfitt reported that he has ordered the gate.

Mr Rivers said people have been asking why head stones have been laid down and it was agreed there is no alternative if they are in a dangerous state.

11
Transfer of Land from Seven Sisters Miners’ Welfare to this Council

CISWO had asked for Heads of Terms for leasing the recreation ground to CHAOSS and Mr Parfitt said he has a similar one for Onllwyn,  which he will adapt and send to CISWO.   A peppercorn rent of £1 per annum was agreed.   CISWO also confirmed that they agreed in principle to CHAOSS leasing the additional 5 acres, once again subject to Heads of Terms

Mr Parfitt commented that the Rugby Club or other local groups may also be interested in leasing part of the ground.

12
Local Action Group, LEADER funding

Mr Hunt said there are still grants out there, eg CHAOSS could apply.  He suggested setting up a grant workshop.  Mr Francis said we should look at established projects and get funding for a second phase.  Mr Hunt suggested WREN who pay in stages and the council would have to pay 10% of the total.

Mr Hunt said we cannot duplicate something already in the area.   Mr Francis suggested an urban gym on the tips.  Mr Hunt said we also have to sustain the project.  Mr Jenkins asked if the council wanted to take the lead or should we bring other groups into the discussion.   Mr Parfitt reminded everyone that to apply for a grant you need a constitution, bank account etc.   Mr Hunt said ‘Friends of Seven Sisters’ could lead it.   Mr Francis commented that when you get people together with different interests, they rarely agree.  Mr Parfitt said, in Onllwyn they had been trying for a grant and everyone in the village had backed it.
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It was proposed and agreed that Councillors would send ideas for an agenda to the Clerk, with the idea of organising a meeting with local bodies in the village.

13
NPT CBC Chief Executive’s Visit

There had been a meeting on Tuesday 15th September 2015 with the Chief Executive of NPT CBC.   Thirteen people had attended.   Mr Parfitt read out some data supplied.  Mr Jenkins said the CEO had indicated that more power was to be given to Community Councils.  It was remarked that he answered every question.

Mr Hunt read out a number of the proposed cuts by NPT CBC and Mr Parfitt commented that cuts had to be made and if we object to the proposals we would be asked where the cuts should be made.

Mr Hunt said we needed a special council meeting to discuss the proposed cuts and it was agreed this would take place on Monday 19th October at 6.30p.m. at the Community Hall.

14
Reports from Meetings attended by Members


Meetings with the Police Commissioner, NPT CBC Chief Executive and the PACT meeting had already been discussed.

15
Planning Matters


Application No. P2015/0818

Mr L Williams re 18 Heol Y Felin, non-material amendment to planning permission

This had been circulated to Councillors and there were no objections


Application No. P2015/0757


Mr S Griffiths, 155 Dulais Road – two storey rear extension


There were no objections

16
Correspondence

(i) 
Arts Council of Wales – Night Out Scheme – circulated 10/09/15

(ii) 
One Voice Wales – Grant Survey closes 21/9/15 – circulated 14/09/15

(iii)
One Voice Wales – Consultation Event Invitation, Cardiff 13/10/15

(iv) 
One Voice Wales – Public Appointments – circulated 14/09/15

(v)
One Voice Wales – Active Travel Route Map

(vi) NPT CBC – Gambling Act 2005 – Draft Statement of Principles 2016

(vii) One Voice Wales – Devolution of Services training

(viii) One Voice Wales – Local Government Finance training

(ix) Llangollen International Music Eisteddfod, asking for support

(x) Clerk to Crynant Community Council re Cefn Coed – Mr Hunt had commented earlier in the meeting that only 1 staff cut was proposed.

17
Clerk’s Report


Income







 £      p

Cemetary







      50.00

NPT CBC Precept






15063.00

Cemetary







    145.00

It was RESOLVED that the following be passed for payment:










£   p


M Miles, September 2015




as per contract

L Oliver, September 2015




326.60

Corona Energy, Gas, July




161.01 inc VAT

David Sanders & Co, Solicitor



296.00 inc VAT

Y Roberts, Hall relief caretaker



243.75

L Oliver, Clerks expenses to 07.09.15


  26.17

BT – Telephone d/d





109.28 inc VAT

BT – Internet






  90.84 inc VAT
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NPT CBC – School Crossing Patrol 01.06 to 31.08.15
1125.94

Crynant Landscapes – August



1375.69 inc VAT

Mazars – External Audit




  354.00 inc VAT

Corona Energy, Gas, August




  462.64 inc VAT

PWLB – Loan repayment 01.10.15



2604.10

18
Registration of Land Near Marigold


It was suggested that use of the land be discussed at the next meeting


It was agreed the original lease should be returned to the West Glamorgan Archive Service.

19
Free Trees for the Community

The Clerk reported that the application had been successful and the trees would be delivered 2nd – 6th November 2015.   Clerk to advise Mr Miles of the delivery.

20
Village Schools


There was nothing to report

21
Post Office

The Clerk had written to Post Office Counters requesting information re any restrictions relating to Mr McCutcheon and had received a reply to say her query had been passed to a different department.

Clerk to chase

22
Conclusion of Annual Audit

Mr Parfitt reported that the audit had been successfully concluded and the notice posted.

23
Additional Cheque Signatory

The Clerk had requested an additional signatory be added to the bank account because of difficulties she was experiencing getting two councillors to sign cheques.   This was agreed.   Mrs Smith agreed to become the new signatory.

The Clerk said the bank would not respond to her request for a form or speak to her on the telephone as she was not an authorised person on the account.

Clerk to download forms from bank website.

24
Any Other Business


(i)
It was reported that Nant Helen Liaison Committee had given £300 to the Rugby Club and Church

(ii)
Mr Jenkins asked that two items be added to the next agenda – Christmas Lights and Wreath for Remembrance Sunday

(iii)
Mr Jenkins said he had reports of a bus regularly going over a pavement in the village.   It was agreed that this needed monitoring.

(iv)
NPT Council for Voluntary Services had requested a meeting.


Clerk to invite them to attend any meeting at 6p.m.

Signed: L Jenkins, Vice Chairman
 
Date: 2nd November 2015
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Clerk’s report to the Monthly Meeting to be held on 2nd November 2015

Income







 £      p

Cemetary







     150.00

Accounts for payment

M Miles, October 2015





as per contract

L Oliver, October 2015





  326.60


S Panacz, Community Hall computers



  265.00

HMRC – PAYE, July, August, September



  958.16

Crynant Landscapes, September




  587.50 inc VAT

Nite Lite, Annual Security for Hall




  438.00 inc VAT

Corona Energy, Gas – September




  184.62

L Oliver, Clerk’s Expenses





    62.91 inc VAT

Correspondence

One Voice Wales – November Training Sessions

Planning

2015/10/05

